MINUTES SUBJECT TO VILLAGE BOARD APPROVAL
REGULAR VILLAGE OF BIRON BOARD MEETING NOVEMBER 10, 2014
The November 10, 2014 Regular Village Board meeting was called to order by President Jon Evenson at the Biron Municipal Center at 6:30 p.m.  The meeting was properly posted according to Wisconsin State Statutes.
PRESENT:   Trustees:  Susan Carlson, Mark Honkomp, June Siegler, Tammy Steward, Bob Walker and Dan Muleski were present.  Also in attendance were:  Treasurer Pam Witt, Public Work’s Supervisor Bill Vruwink,  Firemen Mike Wilke, Ken Curry, Dave Schaetz, Kelly Knutson, Dennis Moon, 3 representatives from the Town of Grand Rapids – Bill Clendenning, Patty Lumby and Dan Paulson, and Scott Young, City of Wis. Rapids fire department, Larry Koopman from Lampert Lee, and Kirk Skoog and MSA representative Dan Borchardt..   
MINUTES:  Minutes were reviewed from the Regular Board Meeting held on October 13, 2014.   Motion Honkomp to approve the October 13, 2014 Regular Board meeting minutes, seconded Steward  M.C.  
FINANCE & BUDGET COMMITTEE: Chairperson Bob Walker reporting.  Approve all bills, Non Lapsing Accounts and Journal Entries for the Village, Water and Wastewater Departments – Committee reviewed bills, journal entries and non lapsing accounts.  Committee had a question on the bank balance not matching between the clerk and treasurer and after explanation that was accept and everything matched.  Motion Muleski to accept the recommendation of the finance committee and pay all bills including the Humane Society contract for 2015 at a cost of $1467.00 seconded Honkomp.  M.C.  Budgets – Committee reviewed the status of the 2014 budgets.  .   Motion Carlson to accept the Finance Committee report, seconded Honkomp.  M.C.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Treasurer Pam Witt reporting.  The report of expenditures and receipts was reviewed.  The total receipts’ for October was $93,257.66.  Expenses were $356,613.80 which includes expenses for the business park.  The checking account balance on hand October 31, 2014 is $367,288.68.   General checking account bills were paid on check #’s 17482-17551 with 6 auto pays, to pay the State, IRS, Deferred Comp and State retirement for payroll deductions and to void one check.   A list of all October bills was included for the board to review.  Village Non-Lapsing Fund $429,511.77.  Water Utility:  Checking $161,277.21,   Money Market $116,219.56.  Water bills were paid on check #’s 3610-3624.  Wastewater Department: Checking $36,955.34. Non-Lapsing Fund $14,345.06.  Wastewater bills were paid on check #’s 2723-2729.  A list of all checks paid for the water & wastewater was included for the board to review.  Motion Muleski to accept the Treasurer’s report, seconded Steward.  M.C 
FIRE DEPARTMENT:  Status of Chief and Future of Fire Department – The board discussed various options with the fire department.  The current Fire Chief, Mike Wilke, is retiring at the end of 2014.  The Town of Grand Rapids will not take pages for our calls but would respond if we call them out.  There are a lot of issues to look at so Safety & Welfare committee will meet again on Thursday.  Motion Muleski to accept the fire department report, seconded Siegler.  M.C.
PUBLIC WORK’S COMMITTEE  REPORT:  Chairperson Dan Muleski reporting.  Street lights for Shore Acres   Drive – The solar light company feels their lights would be enough to light up Shore Acres sufficiently.  If we go with the City Water & Light – we would need to install lights that they could support or if we wanted to purchase lights on our own and maintain the  lights we could.  We would need to hire an electrician to hook them up.  Mower replacement – A new mower may need to be purchased for the area in the business park that Biron needs to mow.  Our current mower is old and a bigger mower will take less time to mow these extra areas.  This would be the green space around the ponds, ditch mowing and mowing the boulevards.  It was questioned if we should purchase a new mower this year while the discounted end of year sales were on or wait until next year, closer to when we would need a new tractor.  The Public Works Supervisor will check into the cost savings at this time.  Budget is done and was reviewed earlier in the meeting.   Public Works Supervisor’s Update – The Public works Supervisor attended the DOT meeting on Highway 54 and County U.  There may still be some problems with sewer leakage at the mobile home park.  Motion Evenson to accept the Public Works Committee report, seconded Steward.  M.C.   
PUBLIC PROPERTY, SAFETY & RECREATION COMMITTEE:  Chairperson June Siegler reporting -   Budget  - Budget was completed and reviewed early in the meeting.  The Fire Department budget was also reviewed early in the meeting.  The recreational trail will be moved to public works non lapsing account.   Public Works Supervisor’s Update -The parking lot and tennis court estimates are being checked on.  Motion Muleski to accept the Safety, Welfare & Recreation Committee report, seconded Walker.  M.C.
PERSONNEL COMMITTEE:  Chairperson Tammy Steward reporting.  Current Employees Wages & Benefits – 
Motion Muleski to approve a wage increase for 2015 of 1.57% for all full time and part time employees excluding the fire department and the insurance rate of $327.00 per week/per employee seconded Walker.  M..C.  Motion Muleski to accept the Personnel Committee report, seconded Walker.  M.C. 
WASTEWATER COMMISSION REPORT:   Commission Member Steward reporting.    Note:  The Waste Water Treatment Plant is operated & staffed by the City of Wisconsin Rapids.  One member of the Village of Biron Board of Trustees is an acting member of the Commission.  -  Review Minutes from the November 5, 2014    The minutes were available for the board to review.  There were a few changes in the Wastewater Chapter 8 Sewer Use ordinance to expand the language to include additional haulers of high strength waste and to address the strength of waste that would allow the billing to be  more accurate.  Motion Muleski to accept the Wastewater Treatment report, seconded Siegler.  M.C. 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:   President Evenson  reporting – MSA Update    Wellington Homes has signed the paperwork for Village acquisition of 4.5 acres for  $13,700.00.  Parcel #2 was offered another $175.00 to adjust his original payment.  The monetary offers are based on increase property valuations approved by the Village Board.  Motion Muleski to approve the payment request to Wellington Homes, seconded Steward.  M.C.  Motions Muleski to approve the payment request increase of $175.00 to parcel #22, Dennis Pierce, seconded Siegler.  M.C.  The PSC requested we do a rate increase.  Our water debt ratio went from 110% to 125%.  There are ways to get around doing a rate increase.  We have the flexibility to amend the project.  If we cut 400,000 from the project costs there would be no need for a rate increase.  We could advertise for the project with alternatives.  Soil borings need to be done and MSA would solicit for bids and the actual contract could be done with the Village to save costs.  The estimate for these soil borings would be between $5,000 - $10,000.    It was approved that our engineers, MSA, seek estimates on the soil borings.
ADJOURN – Motion Honkomp to adjourn the Regular Board Meeting, seconded Steward.  M.C.     
Respectfully Submitted,

Debra Eichsteadt, Clerk
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